Minutes from the June 13, 2023, Town Hall Meeting for the Town of Rock Falls
Call To Order at 7:00pm
Pledge of Allegiance
In attendance: Chairman VanDeWeerd, Treasurer Frisch, Supervisor Alery, Supervisor Niersel, Clerk, Jack Froom, Joe & Naomi Welter, Kelly & Bryon Gleisner, and Erik Rampala
Motion made by Chairman VanDeWeerd to accept the minutes from May Town Hall Meeting, 2nd by Supervisor Alery, carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  $98,195.93 motion made by Supervisor Alery to accept, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Clerk’s Report:  Reached out to the Wisconsin Farmer’s Market Association for help & information regarding what we need to do or what is expected from us to have a Farmer’s Market.  We might have more than we bargained for as far as reporting to state and getting information from vendors.  Will keep checking because I think it’s a worthwhile use of the hall and a great way to get the neighborhood together.  After Kelly Gleisner’s comments regarding the trash on the roads last month I reached out to Carrie Cordova to see if she would be willing to work with me on getting something put together for a clean up day next Spring.  She is willing to help and since Kelly was at the meeting tonight, I spoke with her, and she would be willing to help.  We will work together to get something in the works for next year and if anyone would be interested in helping, please reach out to me at rockfallsclerk1@gmail.com.  I think we need to address the recycling situation regarding hours of operation and how many days we are open.  This was discussed and will be on the agenda for next month’s meeting.  If you have any questions or concerns, please plan to attend the meeting.  Motion to accept Clerk’s report made by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Two establishments applied for renewal of liquor licenses and operator licenses.
Rod & Gun License and 11 operator licenses, motion to approve made by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Jeb’s License and 3 operator licenses, motion to approve by Supervisor Niersel, 2nd by Supervisor Alery, motion carried.
Cemetery Equipment is no longer useable.  The cost to buy something new would be about $4500.00.  Chairman VanDeWeerd will continue to maintain the cemetery this year with his own equipment.  Motion was made to bid out the cemetery maintenance for 2024 by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Supervisor Alery, motion carried.  
Spring Road Tour had to be rescheduled so that will be Saturday June 24, 2023
Chairman’s Report:  Town requires a permit for fireworks.  Work on the Culvert on Mary Todd Ct will happen within the next 2 weeks.
Public Comment:  Jack Froom was asking for a 25MPH sign to be placed on Wilderness.  There are many children there and people are driving too fast.  Motion made by Chairman VanDeWeerd to lower speed to 25MPH on Wilderness, 2nd by Supervisor Alery, motion carried.  The sign will be ordered and placed as soon as we get it.
Rod & Gun is hosting a fish fry Friday June 17th from 5pm to 8pm Contact Rich Johnson for reservations.
Next Town Meeting will be Tuesday July 11, 2023, at 7:00pm   
Motion to adjourn at 7:40pm by Supervisor Alery, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel motion carried.
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